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The Secretary,

Queensland Institute of Clinical Pastoral Education

Dear Noela,

You will notice in the attached minutes of the ANZACPE 13th AGM (2003) a decision to work towards constituting a Standards and Certification Committee for ANZACPE.  This is a committee that will oversee the processes of accreditation of supervisors who are accredited according to ANZACPE Standards (at present accreditation and re-accreditation at Supervisor Level II).

At the recent telephone conference the ANZACPE Executive after hearing initial responses of several Member Associations took the step of constituting a Standards and Certification Committee.  In order for this to proceed successfully we are asking for Member Associations to be involved in advising and recommending those things that they see as essential to the operation of the Committee. 

As a first step we ask you to appoint a member of your Association who is both qualified and trusted to represent your Association in monitoring the process of review from application to the recommendations of review committees.  The supervisor appointed from your Association would need to be currently accredited at level III or level II because this person needs to have the experience to oversee the Level II accreditation process at Level II reviews conducted according to ANZACPE Standards.  

Initially the supervisors appointed by all Member Associations would have at least five functions: 

· Recommending to ANZACPE any further changes to Standards

· Establishing any guidelines for the review process additional to the Standards 

· Establishing committees of review for each applicant

· Receiving the report and recommendations from the chair of each review committee and 

· After certifying compliance of the review process with ANZACPE Standards and professional conduct forwarding the review committee’s recommendations on accreditation to the executive or other delegated person or body of the candidate’s Member Association.  

The Member Association will then accredit or re-accredit (with or without conditions) or not accredit according to their own practices.

It is envisaged that there will be continuing discussion on the function of the Standards and Certification Committee. Each Member Association and each individual member of ANZACPE is invited to continue in dialogue on this matter.  Our aim is for the Standards and Certification Committee to begin to function in the arranging of review committees in 2005 and in the certification of review processes at the time of the 2005 ANZACPE Conference. 

I would value the response of your Association to be communicated to me directly and through your Representative on the ANZACPE Executive as soon as you are able to do that.  I also ask that you distribute this initiative among your membership with a request to respond with ideas or concerns through you or direct to me.  

Throughout this process the ANZACPE Executive is continuing to work through the indemnity insurance implications.  We have in place an indemnity insurance policy with EIG Ansvar that covers members acting on behalf of ANZACPE, eg by participating in review committees.  With regard to the continuing insurance needs for all supervisors it would be helpful if you are able to continue to monitor the gathering of your members’ responses to the questionnaire that was sent to you by the ANZACPE President, Keith McCollim recently, with a view to forwarding the responses to me by the end of May 2004.  

Now, on a different topic, members of ANZACPE have been invited to attend the annual meeting of the Association for Clinical Pastoral Education (ACPE) that will be held in Hawaii in October 2005.  The theme of the Conference is “Surfing the Waves of Change” and the aim is to look at CPE ‘at the crossroads’ where we are constantly asked to ‘reframe, renew and re-construct’.  The issues for CPE in North America are obviously similar to the ones we face in New Zealand and in Australia.

The ANZACPE Executive discussed the possibilities for this and decided that it would be a great opportunity for a group of supervisors from Australia and New Zealand  to attend, participate and to report back.  There would be a lot of value in at least one person from each Member Association to be able to attend.  One possibility would be for each Member Association to sponsor one or more supervisors to participate in this experience.  Obviously the cost (estimated total of around $Aust.2,500:00) would prevent people from going without sponsorship and/or other resources they may have.  I’ll leave these possibilities with you for discussion.

Wishing you and all members a continual life-giving experience of supervision and of ministry and hoping to hear from you soon. 

Noel Bekker

ANZACPE Secretary

